
BOARD MINUTES 
NOVEMBER 28, 2022 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, November 28, 2022 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood 
and Christy Bates, County Auditor.   
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.  Also present was Casey Jarmes, 
News-Review. 
 
8:35 a.m. - Review and approval of minutes of previous board meeting was held.  Motion was made 
by Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes of November 21, 2022 as submitted.  Deke Wood 
seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
8:45 a.m. - Met with Engineer Andy McGuire regarding the Keokuk County Highway Department.  
Andy informed the annual weed commission report is complete and is requesting consent to submit 
on behalf of Keokuk County.  Unanimous Board consensus was to submit.  Andy informed the 
sprayer purchased with IRVM grant funding has been mounted and is ready for use.    
 
9:05 a.m.- Possible approval of personnel report for hire of Robert Shifflett, fill-in custodian was held.  
Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the personnel report as submitted.  Fred Snakenberg 
seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
9:10 a.m.- Approval of personnel report for retirement of Linda Martin, Auditor’s Designee was held.  
Motion was made by Fred Snakenberg to approve the personnel report as submitted.  Deke Wood 
seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
9:15 a.m.- Approval of Keokuk County participation in Delta Vision $10 Lens Copay Plan was held.  
This item is to formally ratify the Board’s consensus last week to participate in said contributory vision 
plan and notify our provider to begin the process.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve 
participation in the Delta Vision plan as submitted.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes 
and motion carried. 
 
9:20 a.m. – Various Board and Committee reports was held.  Fred Snakenberg attended Early Childhood 
and SADC meetings.  Mike Hadley attended Semco financial and Area 15 meetings.  Deke Wood had 
no scheduled meetings last week. 
 
9:25 a.m.- Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  A pavilion update regarding 
sign placement was provided by email from Stuart Grossman, Kiwanis.  Upon request, Board consensus 
was to increase the township trustee/clerk rate per meeting to $50, effective immediately, from this point 
forward.   
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m. 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet December 5, 2022. 
 
 
              ________________________ 
                         Michael C. Hadley, Chairman 
              Board of Supervisors 
 
____________________________ ____________________________ ________________________ 
Daryl Wood                                     Fred Snakenberg                    Christy Bates 


